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The proposed works to clear vegetation from the seaward side of the seawall involves primarily 
the removal of scrubby growth and brambles . 
 
There is a single Blackthorn at the eastern end of the seawall, close to the co-op car park, which 
falls within the scope of conservation area controls otherwise all of the vegetation identified for 
removal is too small to require the service of a section 211 notice . 
 
The removal of the single Blackthorn tree will not adversely affect the character appearance of 
the conservation area. Consequently there is no objection to its removal. 
 
Decision - No objection 


